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AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR  Saturday JUNE 9
th
 at the Sports and Social 

Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – Set up at 11am. (Weather permitting). 

Next Afternoon Boot Fair – Saturday July 14
th
. 

TAYLOR WIMPEY DEVELOPMENT 

As the Taylor Wimpey phase one begins to take shape, with foundations to 

houses being laid, and the first layers of bricks being laid, soon the roads will 

be constructed, which will help reduce the dust problem. 

Meanwhile Walker Construction have finished the first stretch of the new 

footpath from the bridges to Swan Lane, this is not the final finish which will 

be done when the road is done. 

Now they will go back to the bridges and do the other footpath, which will 

include the access to phase one and also a access to two private drives.one 

serving four houses the other serving three houses. 

Now the temporary traffic lights.  It’s almost a daily occurrence that there is a 

comment in the local Facebook groups that the lights are all stuck on red.  

This is a built in safety measure.  If someone goes through a red light, then all 

the lights will go to red, this is to prevent an accident.  The traffic lights then 

reset in two to three minutes.  

It has been noted that while the Post Office / Co-Op was in the centre of the traffic lights, people were jumping the red 

lights to get to the Post Office / Co-Op, in the belief that they were not actually jumping the red light. 

This is not the case, it still triggers the safety system and all lights go red. 

 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

SATURDAY – JUNE 2
nd

 2018 
 

TABLE TOP SALE – MAIN HALL 
 

8.30am (8.30) to 1pm (13.00) 
 

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.    

Next Table Top Fair Saturday July 7
th

 2018.  



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk               
 

Your Parish Council met at the beginning of May for the Annual Council Meeting, this is where all the Committee 

Members volunteer / agreed; these will be listed in the minutes. 

Stan Bull was re-elected as Chairman, after a short debate it was felt that having a Vice-Chairman was not really 

required, if Stan was not around to Chair a meeting, vote could be taken to elect a Chairman for the meeting. 

Susan Carey has written a very comprehensive report and copies of this were available at the Annual Assembly. 

By now you should have put your comments in to Folkestone & Hythe District Council (FHDC) on the Core Strategy. 

Members of the public present raised some questions on the Phase 2 Taylor Wimpey Development (TW); new-comers 

may not realise that the outline permission was granted for both phases in January 2016; so while actually objecting to 

the development is now not possible, any comments on layout etc. are. 

The Parish Council had the opportunity to speak with TW and put forward various concerns, one of them was the 

height of the three floor properties.  These will be sent to TW and the FHDC so that they can be further considered by 

the Planning Officers, these will also be placed on the 

website in due course. 

With regards to the traffic lights; may I ask that if you are a 

regular car driver PLEASE DO NOT GO THROUGH THE 

RED LIGHTS.  If this occurs a safety system kicks in and 

turns all the lights to red to prevent accidents.   

This has been causing difficulties and delays, but Walkers – 

who are doing the works on the road on behalf of TW – 

have installed more up to date lights and hope this will not 

be a problem in the future; however should you know of 

family and friends who drive through Sellindge do pass this 

information on.  

A local resident is now taking notes to put on Facebook, so 

some of the information here you may have already noted; it 

should be noted however that this report and the Minutes are 

agreed by Councillors before being published. 

One of the last items was reminder of the Village 

Clean up!  We had 8 people turn out, four of those 

were Councillors who collected around 8 bags of 

rubbish.  The editor has taken some pictures of bags 

collected.  There were hot drinks and doughnuts after, 

which everyone enjoyed. 

Two weeks later was the Annual Assembly; a number 

of reports from various groups and organisations sent 

your Parish Council their own report, and this assisted 

in the production of a short leaflet where they have all 

be collated. There are still a few left so, if you were 

unable to attend and would like one to read you can 

pick one up in the Parish Council Office. 

The detailed plans for the Phase 2 TW was laid out 

and those who did attend had a great opportunity to see what is being proposed.  There was also a list of suggested 

road names for Phase 2, that was collated from Facebook survey and with some added will be sent to TW and FHDC.  

The outline plans of the Quinn Estate development was also layout for people to see and any comments you have on 

the details should be sent to FHDC as soon as possible so that they can be taken in to account. 

Moving on from development, there was also some pictures of various seats to commemorate 100 years ending the 1
st
 

WW and a short question on what would be appropriate to have on the new village green – if anything – to remember 

those who have fallen in both WW’s and subsequent wars.  The current situation was explained as follows:  There’s a 

plaque in the Church – would you like to see this updated /improved.  The Village Hall is a War Memorial Hall – 

should there be a plaque or board placed some-where in the hall.  Both the above suggestions will be need to be 

considered with the Village Hall Committee and the Church Wardens, contemporary; if you have any ideas on the 

subject do let you Parish Council Clerk know.  Next meeting will be on 12
th
 June at 7.30 in the Durling Hall. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Pop In or give to a Parish Councillor. 
 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ………………………………. 
 

Address  …………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/


Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  
 

The Chairman and other Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
 

FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk   01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
 

You may already have heard the news that Roman remains have been found as part of archaeological survey work 

undertaken as part of the Otterpool Park Garden Town project.  They are thought to be part of a Roman Villa and may 

be quite extensive.  The plans for the town will be adjusted to accommodate these finds and they are likely to be an 

important future attraction in our area.  Susan has seen some photographs taken by the archaeologists of pillars with 

elaborate decorations and it may be the find is more a palace than villa.   

There will be a Public Exhibition on Otterpool Park Garden Town on 20 June at Westenhanger Castle between 2 – 8 

pm where an up-to-date Master Framework plan can be seen.  The original Garden Town plan was for 12,000 homes, 

but closer examination of the site reduced this to between 8,000 and 10,000 homes, to make the best use of the land 

and have 40% publically accessible green space.  We have always said this is a 30/40 year scheme and the Core 

Strategy Review proposes 5,500 homes over the first 19 years.  The plan is still evolving to take on board feedback 

and the recent archaeological finds.  Planning professionals will be in attendance to answer questions and both of us 

are happy to meet with individual residents, to go through the plans. 

We have recently undertaken training on GDPR (General Protection of Data Regulation) which comes into force on 

25 May.  It is European Union law on data protection and privacy for individuals.  It places some very strong 

obligations on organisations handling personal information.  Test cases are likely to clarify obligations but essentially 

it means that data controllers, (and that includes us) must have explicit consent from individuals about using their data. 

We have been told that we can still forward emails you send us within the Council but we must only use the 

information for the purposes you send it.  This is what we do already so we do not expect it will affect your 

communication with us. 

Susan attended Sellindge Parish Council on 08 May.  Jenny went to the Stanford Annual Meeting on 16 May as well 

as the Governors’ meeting of Sellindge Primary School.  
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for ALL AGE GROUPS –   Sellindge Village Hall & Pop In Centre 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon – Tuesdays 8am to 3pm. 

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 
 

Tuesday 12
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3pm. 

‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

hearing aid problems on this date’ 
 

Tuesday 12
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

 

Tuesday 26
th
 –   East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 9am to 1.00pm.   

                     ‘The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work’.   
 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week. 

To have your advert put in or any enquiries ref items of (tbc) see Michael in the Pop – In. 
   

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI  
  

WEATHER FACTS FOR APRIL 2018 
 

Minimum temp. 1.5°C Sat.14
th
                                Mean night temp. 6.86°C 

               Maximum temp. 27.00°C Fri.20
th
                  Mean day temp.  15.53°C 

 

The weather in April was very wet. Rain was recorded on 14 days with a total of 34.29mm (4.4in), some 309.85% of 

the April average, the wettest April since 2012.  On 5 days strong winds were recorded.  There was only 1 frost in the 

month.  On Friday 20
th
 the temperature rose to 27°C.  Although there were several bright days, total sunshine was well 

down on the month’s average. 
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SUMMER FAYRE 

30th June 12 Noon – 3pm, BBQ, Bar, stalls, inflatables and lots of other fun things to do!  

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk


YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

The Government has announced plans to allow traffic to travel in both directions between junctions 8 and 9 of the 

M20 while lorries are being queued for the Port of Dover and Eurotunnel.  A contraflow on the northbound 

carriageway is expected to be available for use by early 2019 which means traffic should not need to be diverted onto 

smaller local roads.  More lorry parks across the UK are also being planned and a public consultation on a permanent 

solution to Operation Stack, led by Highways England, is expected to be launched ‘shortly’.  This will include asking 

residents, businesses and the freight industry whether they would rather see an on-road solution or an off-road lorry 

park.  Government also said that Highways England will start work ‘soon’ on improving the northbound hard shoulder 

of the M20, to allow for two-way traffic to be contained within one carriageway, enabling the road to remain open.  

It is important that as many people as possible give their views in this consultation, and it provides an opportunity to 

object to the now regular use of the A20 through Sellindge whilst overnight works are under way on the M20.   

If a contraflow is being put in place between junctions 8 and 9 it would also make sense to do the same between 

junctions 10 and 11 and spare our local roads as well. 

At the County Council meeting on 17 May I was pleased to second the motion that allows us to draw down £2m from 

our reserves to help fund the pothole repair programme.  KCC has engaged Steadline Ltd to do extra work in the 

Folkestone & Hythe and Ashford areas on filling potholes and patching wider areas of damage.  From 01 March to 11 

May in our District there have been 1,025 potholes filled and 2,127 square metres of patching and we expect this work 

to carry on until at least August.  Website www.kent.gov.uk has interactive map where you can report potholes (and 

other Highways faults), or ring 03000 41 81 81 in office hours and 03000 41 91 91 for emergencies at other times. 

Almost as important to us as our road network is the broadband network.  I’ve written before about the investment 

KCC has made (with match funding from the Government) to improve access in Kent to superfast broadband.  95% of 

properties in Kent now have access to a superfast broadband service of at least 24mbps, but there are still an estimated 

31,800 properties in Kent without access to superfast broadband.  Of these an estimated 1,550 have broadband speeds 

of below 2mpbs.  KCC is continuing work with BT Openreach to increase the number of properties with access to 

superfast broadband to 95.7% by the end of 2018.  Thereafter we intend to help those who are still without access 

through a Kent Voucher Scheme offering a subsidy to householders so that they can arrange their own connection 

either individually or in community groups.  More news on this when the scheme launches later this year. 

Susan Carey Member for Elham Valley, Kent County Council 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The Gardeners’ will be meeting on Friday June 22
nd

 in the Durling Hall from 2pm to 4pm. 

Sellindge Gardeners Association in Association with Leo's Pride Coaches are taking bookings for 

a five day holiday in Norfolk Mon.17th - Fri.21st September 2018 staying at the Dunstan Hall Hotel****  

The price includes All Coach travel from Sellindge, Half Board at the above Hotel near Norwich, Day visit to 

Sandringham with admission, Guided tour of Norwich, Paddle Steamer trip on Norfolk Broads (with Cream Tea), 

Visit to Bressingham Steam and  Gardens, an afternoon in the Old Vicarage Gardens at East Rushton. 

All the above for £399 per person - twin and double rooms available, but all single rooms have been sold. 

To book please ring Betty on 01843 597 710 preferably after 5.30 pm. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

There is no Venue for June however there will be two venues for July on Wednesday July 4
th
 at ‘The Bell’ in Hythe 

please contact June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by June 27
th
 to confirm if you are attending there will also be a 

venue on Wednesday July 25
th
, venue to be confirmed.   

   

HYTHE FESTIVAL 2018 
 

Save these dates for a wonderful selection of events being held in and around the Hythe area between 

7th-15th July 2018.  From live music to workshops, events for all the family, plays in the park & self-

guided trails showing hidden Hythe, the Hythe festival has something for everyone not to be missed. 

Highlights..... 

10am Sat 7th July - Grand Parade Hythe High Street, a weekend of fun on the green, music, drama, dancing plus stalls 

7.30pm Sat 7th July - BBC Singers performing at St Leonard's Church. 

Sat 14th July - Hythe High Street Hullabaloo followed by the Hythe Festival Military Canal Concert with Fireworks. 

Over 40 artists and several local community art groups and businesses, are opening their studios and workshops as 

part of the first ever Hythe Festival Art Trail from July 7
th
 to July 15

th
.  The trail routes through Sandgate, Seabrook, 

Hythe, Westenhanger & the Romney Marsh.  Art trail leaflets with full contact and venue details will be widely 

available from the end of May and look out for more information at their website www.hythefestival.co.uk  Twitter & 

Facebook.  Hobbs & Hearts at Potten Farm will have full programme details. 
 

 

 

mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
http://www.hythefestival.co.uk/


SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in JUNE  
  

Sunday Carvery every week all you can eat for £9.95 

Open from 12 - late Thursday through till Sunday.. serving food, snacks, ice creams ect all day. 

We have Pilates every Wednesday 9.45, check out our fb page for details or pop in and we can give details 

Bootfair on Saturday 9th June set up from 11am, £5 per boot 

We have a night at the dogs Saturday 30th June from 7pm, great fun for all the family. 

Afternoon Boot Fairs – Weather / ground conditions permitting,
 
– Jun 9

th 
– Jul 14

th 
– Aug 11

th 
– Sept 8

th
 

£5.00 per boot – Set –up 11am  Please do not turn up early as there maybe football on the field 

Refreshments and toilets – Free Parking – Homemade cake stall 

Any queries please call 01303 814 511 up to 8.30am on the day of the event  
 

St MARY’S CHURCH JUMBLE SALE 
 

A Big thank you to everyone who helped raise much needed money towards the up keep of our Village Church. 

Especially Michael, Carol, Neil and the Scout Group and Leaders.  Thank you all very much. 
 

St MARYS CHURCH SELLINDGE 
 

During Spring, we were able to enjoy how beautiful the Church looked with all the gorgeous spring flowers in the 

Church Yard.  We’re approaching Summer, the Church comes into its own a lovely cool haven to escape the heat!   

During May, we have continued to come together and worship in both traditional and non traditional ways and there 

has been a lot of celebrate in the church calendar.  At Celebration Praise we were thinking about Ascension and we 

explored the message of Ascension by making S'mores - a traditional campfire snack in which you roast a 

marshmallow and sandwich it between two chocolate biscuits. 

During June, there are plenty of ways you can worship in Sellindge too.  The first Sunday of the month is always held 

at the Durling Hall and this is a non-denominational service, or simply put anyone is welcome no matter what your 

beliefs.  We simply come together to praise God!  If you are a fan of the more traditional worship then the third 

Sunday of the month is when Holy Communion is celebrated in the Church.  If you are looking for a more family 

friendly and informal service then we have Party Church on the fourth Sunday of the month.  This is a slightly more 

chaotic service which includes action and modern songs, a story, craft and as much fun as we can possibly cram 

in.  You are most welcome to attend all the services at St. Mary's Church and we would love to see you there! 

You can always find out more by visiting our facebook page www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge  
  

Services in June 
Sunday June 3

rd
 – Celebration Prsie at the Durling Hall 11am led by John Seldon 

Sunday June 10
th
 – No service in Sellindge.  Holy Communion will be celebrated in Mersham Church at 9:30am and 

at Brabourne Church at 11am. 

June 17
th
 – Holy Communion at St. Mary's Church 11am led by Rev Canon Paul Miller 

June 24
th
 – Party Church at St. Mary's Church 11am led by Nic Wood 

  

Advanced Noticed: We will be putting on a Strawberry Tea on Sunday July 8th at 2pm at the church. 

Money raised will go towards the upkeep of St. Mary's. 
 

FORMAL NOTICE FROM THE FORMER A20 BENEFICE 
 

The Churchwardens and PCCs of the six churches of the A20 (Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, 

Smeeth and Stowting) are delighted to announce that, as from March 1st this year we are united in being a One Parish 

Benefice known as the Parish of Stour Downs. 

We continue to have six individual churches with their particular and specific service patterns, but our already close 

links with each other have now been formalised. 

Working together will bring efficiencies of financial cost and administrative time and will facilitate any future Priest 

having more time to spend in and around our communities. 

Our next step is to seek out the best possible candidate to be our future Priest.  
 

FORMAL NOTE FROM SELLINDGE PCC 
 

Now both our priests have retired, we are now in a term of Interregnum. 

Please be assured we will do our best to continue in the most effective way possible.  To this end may we request as 

much support and understanding from you that you can give. 

NOTE, initial contact concerning personal services, ie Baptism, Weddings, Funerals, may be made to mobile phone 

number 07526 688 826 and you will be directed appropriately. 

For all other services please keep your eyes on the village newssheet, or www.stourdowns.org.uk  
 

Thank you and look forward to seeing you at St Mary’s or one of our special events. 

St Mary the Virgin Parochial Church Council Sellindge   Part of the Stour Downs Benefice 

www.stourdowns.org.uk          

http://www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge
http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/
http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE JUNE 2018 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

  POP – IN BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)    ***NEW***   

  LINE DANCING – Beginners Class – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593  ***NEW***   
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 3
rd

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 4
th

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 11th 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 12
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 13
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Friday 22
nd

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) 813 288 or 01843 597 710 *New day and time*  
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 23
rd

  at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 25
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 27
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 
 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SATURDAY 2nd – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 8.30am – 1pm 

 
SATURDAY 30

th
 – SELLINDGE SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE – 12 to 3pm 

 

 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

SATURDAY 12
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – SET UP 11am 
 

SATURDAY 30
th

 – NIGHT AT THE DOGS – 7pm 
 

 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  

 

 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/


SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JUNE 2018 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon (V – Chair) of Moorstock Lane, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – M Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted August 2017 – Ms S Clark of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted September 2017 – C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted February 2018 – Mrs G Montgomery of Somerfield Barn Court. 

Co – Opted March 2018 – Mr D Harris of Barrow Hill. 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk   
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report     
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk    Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators – Village Hall Main Rd and Sports & Social Club Swan Ln.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk   Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normallyun affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401   

Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

**MOBILE LIBRARY**  All times approx. *JUNE* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx    

Thursday 14
th

 and 28
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 1
st
, 15

th
 and 29

th
 – 1.50pm – 2.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   

ITEMS FOR THE JULY 2018 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on WEDNESDAY JUNE 20
th

 2018  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect. 
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mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
http://www.shepway.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
http://www.kent.police.uk/report
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
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